1st Mulbarton Scout Group has again had a very successful 2 years of Scouting being the largest Group in Southern Norwich District and one of the largest groups in the County with now 150 young people as members of the Group supported by 25 Leaders.
All sections have taken part in both traditional and new Scouting activities over the last year ranging from water activity camps, sleepovers, visits to Flixton Air Museum and Wymondham Rugby Club, hikes, St Georges Day at Eaton Vale Activity Centre, Remembrance Sunday parades at Mulbarton, Bracon Ash and Swardeston, Scout camps in the Peak District in April, and to Camp for the whole Group in July 2023 and 2024 at Two Mile Bottom Camp site in Thetford Forest and many more.
All of our sections took part in the Pyjamarama where all members attended meetings in their pyjamas to help raise money for Children with Cancer charity as part of the Scouting ethos of helping others. This raised just over £500 for the charity.
Our Fireworks event in November 2023 and 2024 were very successful yet despite the rains before the weekends but thankfully it remained dry on the night.
This year we are having a small Group Camp in June at our HQ and we will be taking 20 Scouts and Explorers to Norjam the Norfolk Scouts Jamboree at the Showground in August. Camps are planned for the autumn term, all sections will again be delivering a programme of exciting scouting which means that we do have waiting list to join the Group. 
Three of our Explorers were part of the UK contingent to the World Scout Jamboree in South Korea in August 2023 which as you will remember did not go to plan, however they all had a great time with the alternative activities which were provided, and they all got to experience Korean culture and life. 
We would like to thank the Parish Council for its support of the Group. We cannot do this without those adults who give up their time as Leaders and we can always do with more adult help, so, if you know of anyone who would like to join us and be part of our team of Leaders providing exciting Scouting to the young people of Mulbarton and the surrounding villages please do get in touch.
